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Welcome to the April 2023 edi-
tion of the Journal of Mili-
tary Learning (JML). This 

edition includes a manuscript from four 
Royal Netherlands Army writers and two 
from the U.S. Air Force Academy. Also 
included in this edition is a summary of 
research conducted over the past year as 
part of the Army University Research Pro-
gram (AURP). The AURP conducts ap-
plied research to support evidence-based 
innovation in the learning sciences. The 
research is conducted through collabora-
tion with U.S. Army schools and research 
institutes. I hope you enjoy this selection 
of articles and encourage all our readers 
to submit manuscripts for a future edi-
tion’s consideration.

The JML brings current adult-learn-
ing discussions and educational research 
from the military and civilian fields for 
continuous improvements in learning. 
Only through critical thinking and chal-
lenging our education paradigms can we 
as a learning organization fully reexam-
ine and assess opportunities to improve 
our military education. The JML is 
published online each April and Octo-
ber. A detailed call for papers and manu-
script submission guidelines are found at 
https://www.armyupress.army.mil/Jour-
nals/Journal-of-Military-Learning.   
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